
28.
Responding to the Training Institutions Review

1.
Summary

1.1
The Methodist Council recommends that Training Officers be appointed to serve within the Methodist Training Networks to work in the ways described in the report of the Training Institutions Review Group (Agenda, Section 27, particularly paragraphs 3.1.5 and 3.1.13).

2.
Principal features of the proposals:

2.1
Each of the Methodist Training Networks will have a number of ‘Training Officers’ (TOs) whose role will be to assist the network in the delivery of connexional training needs for the whole people of God.

2.2
The basic allocation will be 2.0 full time equivalent staff (FTE) per Training Network in England, 1.0 FTE in the Wales Training Network and 0.5 FTE to serve Scotland and Shetland. The precise way in which these allocations are translated into actual posts will be determined in consultation with the Training Forums to accommodate the geographical and other particularities of the various regions.  So, for example, it may be that within a particular network there is a mix of part-time and/or full-time posts.

2.3
Particular care will be taken to integrate the implementation of these proposals with other aspects of the Team Focus proposals for resourcing the Districts (dealt with elsewhere in the Agenda). In addition, special care will be taken to provide appropriately for the Welsh, Scottish and Island Districts, in consultation with those parts of the Connexion.

2.4
These TOs will be funded by the Methodist Council, but employed by an appropriate institution/entity within the Training Network.  However the tasks that they perform will be determined by the regional Training Forum, which in turn will work within connexionally agreed strategies under the oversight of the Council through the Training Strategy and Resources Executive.

2.5 It will be written into the job descriptions of the TOs that they work collaboratively with the Districts and district staff.

2.6 The creation of the Training Officer role within the Regional Training Networks will facilitate better integration of learning and development opportunities for the whole people of God than the current arrangements.

2.7 These proposals, taken together with others contained within the Team Focus proposals envisage a significant shift of resources from ‘the centre’ to the Districts and regional networks.

***RESOLUTION

28/1.
The Conference adopts the report.
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